Timetable for NMF Enterprises Landscaping and Driveway Access

The planting for the hop vines for the bonded landscaping project will be initiated in the spring
of 2015, beginning in April. Hop vines are planted in the spring as it takes the better part of the
growing season for the rhizome roots to be properly established in able to over winter for the
next season. The hot and bright sun of the summer months would dehydrate the young plants
if planted before an adequate root structure has developed. It is also impossible to source
these hop rhizomes past the spring time frame for the reasons above related to their
propagation. The hedge row included in the landscaping plan is already established so no
additional planting will be required in this area.

In regards to the driveway access and permit, the bonding here ensures that the work will be
completed and work will commence with the end of the KRD irrigation season that should be
approximately mid-October. As currently there is a strong flow of irrigation water through the
culvert, it would present difficulties to downstream farming operations if this flow had to be
interrupted to accomplish this work.

Please let me know if | can help with any additional questions regarding these timeline for
these bonded projects.
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